
Rotary Club of Bramhall and Woodford  

 

Duck Race 14th May 2023 in Bramhall Park 

 

Traffic Management and Parking Plan 
 

Overall 
 

For the past few years, in May, Bramhall and Woodford Rotary Club have organised a “Duck Race 

and Family Fun Day” in Bramhall Park to raise funds for charity. This is an updated version of 

previous plans which in general seem to have worked well. 

 

Actions 

  

 

 Traffic Services will be asked to arrange for TLC to position cones as follows: 

- Along all Hall Road and the park side of Bramhall Park Road, from the Linney 

Road junction to Hall Road. Consideration to be given to cones on both sides of 

Bramhall Park Road to beyond Dorset Avenue, and on at least one side of Dorset 

Avenue itself. 

- Both sides of Bramhall Lane South from Bramhall Park Road to beyond the East 

Lodge park entrance, including across the electricity substation entrance. 

 

 Manoeuvring of large fairground vehicles on/off the park ground 

- TLC will manage this both in the morning and the afternoon, providing trained 

personnel using STOP and GO signs. 

 

 Car parking attendants 

- We have a detailed schedule for car parking attendants and will arrange for a 

briefing before the event. The car part attendants will be fully supervised. 

- There will be a supervised drop off point near to the hall, just past the turn off to 

the large car park. 

 

 Park and Ride Facility 

- A bus company will be hired to provide a continuous service from Woodford 

Garden Village, Cheadle Hulme, and Hazel Grove High School to the Park with 

stops in between. As before, we hope to run three buses throughout the event. We 

will promote this complimentary service in the weeks running up to the event 

through a variety of media (community notice boards, social media, web links 

and 10,000 leaflet drop) 

 

 Additional Parking  
- There will be a clearly marked disabled parking area on the Archery Lawn near 

the Hall. 

- We hope to be able to use the car park of Brookdale Club, as in previous years, 

for staff only. 

 

 Catering Facilities 

- We have been given permission by the Stables Cafe to position an ice cream van 

on the lower area of the park which should deter unwelcome competitors. 

  

21st January 2024 


